
1200 E. Broad St.
Mansfield, TX 76063
mansfieldtexas.gov

CITY OF MANSFIELD

Legislation Details (With Text)

File #:  Version: 519-3011 Name: Update: Walnut Creek Linear Park Trail System

Status:Type: Discussion Item Old Business

File created: In control:1/8/2019 Mansfield Park Facilities Development Corporation

On agenda: Final action:6/16/2022 1/2/2023

Title: Update; Walnut Creek Linear Park Trail System

Sponsors:

Indexes:

Code sections:

Attachments:

Action ByDate Action ResultVer.

Update; Walnut Creek Linear Park Trail System

Project Update

Project Update

The 2009 Parks, Recreation, Open Space and Trails Master Plan included a spine trail phasing and
prioritization plan. This trail segment “M” which is 2.25 miles from McKnight Park East through the shops at
Broad over to Carlin Road then continuing on to Elmer Oliver Nature Park which is a continuation of the
existing Walnut Creek Linear Park trail system. Kimley Horn and Associates Inc., was retained in fall of 2019 to
formulate the conceptual trail plan and analyze the street adjacency on Cannon Drive and Matlock Road.
Construction documents for section 3A, the Shops at Broad Section, were completed in the spring of 2021. In
the winter of 2021-2022, Kimley-Horn was retained for the design deliverables and bidding of section 3B, the
Cannon Dr to Elmer Oliver Nature Park Section.

January 2022 - Construction of section 3A was completed at the end of November. Staff is currently working
with Kimley-Horn and Associates Inc. to prepare their design proposal for trail section 3B (Cannon Road to
Elmer Oliver Nature Park). Design is anticipated to take six months once awarded. The pathway will utilize and
improve existing routes and structures already in place and that were identified within the analysis created in
October 2021.

February 2022 - On February 14th, City Council awarded Kimley Horn the design consultant contract for the
trail section 3B. While contracts are being finalized, staff is currently working with them reviewing the survey
data and formalizing the design schedule for the scope of work.

May 2022 - On March 7th, staff and members from Kimley-Horn held a kick-off design meeting to discuss the
scope of work and project scheduling. Additional hydraulic analysis was identified to be collected and
evaluated. A meeting will be held at the end of this May to discuss the additional analysis and how design will
proceed. Design and deliverables are expected to finalized this fall.

June 2022 - On June 6th, staff held a meeting with Kimley-Horn to discuss the conflicts identified in their site
analysis. Several key factors were addressed and direction was given to proceed with further design. The
Kimley-Horn team is currently focused on constructing models and exhibits for a future interdepartmental staff
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Kimley-Horn team is currently focused on constructing models and exhibits for a future interdepartmental staff
meeting. Final deliverables are expected in the Fall.

The Mansfield Park Facilities Development Corporation allocated funding for design and construction of
section “M” Phases 3A/B of the Walnut Creek linear park trail system in the FY19-20 budget.

MPFDC ½ Cent Sales Tax

Chris Ray, ASLA
Park Planner, Parks and Recreation Department
Chris.Ray@mansfieldtexas.gov
817-728-3393
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